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New development along Sunol and Wilson Streets will be compatible in scale and character with the 
St. Leo's neighborhood. 

units should be integrated within market rate 
development projects to encourage a diverse 
and heterogeneous community. 
 
POLICY 1.2: Ground-level 
neighborhood-serving commercial uses are 
required along The Alameda and West San 
Carlos Street. The ground floor commercial 
requirement does not apply to certain 100% 
affordable housing developments. 

The Cahill West neighborhood is envisioned as 
a mixed-use district that will include convenience 
retail, restaurant and neighborhood-serving 
commercial uses. In order to reinforce the existing 
Neighborhood Business Districts along The 
Alameda and West San Carlos Street, such uses 
should be oriented to the sidewalks of these streets 
to promote retail continuity and an active 
pedestrian environment. Upper-level residential 
uses are also preferred along these streets. 
 
POLICY 1.3: Freestanding commercial uses 
should be allowed along Park Avenue and West 
San Carlos Street as a buffer between the street 
and residential development. 

Currently, West San Carlos Street and Park 
Avenue are characterized by light industrial 
and service commercial uses that extend from the 
Guadalupe Parkway west through Midtown and the 
Cahill West subarea. In advance of mixed-use 
residential development and/or as an alternative 

to it, the plan allows for freestanding commercial 
uses up to a maximum depth of 250 feet along 
these street frontages. These commercial uses are 
intended to provide for a suitable transition 
between the street and the planned residential 
neighborhood; to reinforce the existing 
Neighborhood Business District along West San 
Carlos Street; and to provide additional 
development flexibility. On the Land Use Map 
(Figure 12), this is indicated by the High-Density 
Residential/General Commercial (HDR-GC) 
overlay designation. The depth of this commercial 
activity should not exceed 250 feet. 
 
POLICY 1.4: Existing industrial uses should be 
encouraged to remain and intensify between 
Park Avenue and West San Carlos Street 

The portion of the Cahill West subarea to the south 
of Park Avenue and east of the existing Union 
Pacific Railroad (UPRR) right-of-way is 
predominantly industrial in nature. The relative 
isolation of this area, between the UPRR and the 
main line tracks, and the viability of the existing 
businesses (e.g., Scissor Lift) make it less suitable 
for traditional residential development. To achieve 
the planning principle of preserving and 
intensifying viable industrial uses within Midtown, 
the plan calls for this portion of the 
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